School Community Council
October 18, 2016

In Attendance

John Penrod

DeAnn Nielsen

Dave Knudsen

Jade Andersen

Rachel Neeley

Rachelle Miner

Terry Krieger-James

Greg Henry

Shauna Warnick

Lorraine Davis

Joy Metten

Julie Edwards

Shauna welcomed everyone and thanked them for coming.  Joy Metten led the pledge of allegiance; Lorraine Davis gave a thought about two types of pain – the pain of discipline or the pain of regret.  Shauna went over the upcoming meeting dates.

Deann discussed fall sports – they are finishing up in the next few weeks, our students have done very well.  She discussed Especially for Athletes – a program currently being used in our athletic programs – and showed a short video. She discussed the blood drive was held today and The Hope squad had a random act of kindness day.  She discussed the student of the month program where a different department selects students each month.  It has been a very positive program.   The Native American students had a meeting with other Native American students in the district {title 6} and heard a very good speaker who shared some great ideas.  She discussed Mega Detention on Monday helps students catch up on detention hours.  The Theme for our student council this year is “Stay Golden” the student council is very supportive of all school events.
Rachelle discussed the college tour where all seniors can visit with 3 colleges.  It was very well attended and a lot of good information was received.  NCSA held a meeting to discuss what students need to do to be eligible for NCAA scholarships.  Counseling just completed an accreditation like process within the district and it went very well. She discussed the senior exit survey and some of the questions that were included. 
Willie discussed school enrollment across the district.  Maple Mountain is currently at 1518.  The district is at approximately 32,500.  He discussed UHSAA realigns school every two years and with the current numbers the Nebo Schools may not all be together.   He discussed the school re-structure meeting currently being held across the district.  There will be a meeting held here at MMHS next Tuesday, October 25th at 3:30 p.m.
Willie reviewed the Trustland training from our last meeting and a booklet was given to all council members.  He discussed funding – it has increased over the past few years and has been very beneficial to the school.  We will have increased funding this year to use as the council determines.  He has conducted a survey of the teachers as to their greatest needs.   Willie will present it at the next meeting. 
Willie introduced Rachel Neeley who is the chair of our school accreditation committee.   She discussed the process – it has changed from the last time the school went through the process and will change again in the next 6 years when MMHS will go through the process again.  She discussed where the school is in the process and the next steps the school will be completing. 
Willie discussed the School Board goals for each school and how they are being implemented.  The goals are:  College and Career Readiness, Academics, Arts, Gifted and Talented, Technology, Positive Behavior Support, Teacher Effectiveness, Communication, and Community Relations.  
Dave discussed the school safety committee and the recent trainings.  A “Shooter in the Building” training was recently held and the “Safe UT” information was presented to students and teachers.  Dave discussed Ryan Farnworth is currently our school resource officer – he has been a very positive influence at our school.  
Shauna discussed the next meeting will be held November 15th at 3:00 p.m.

Dave K will lead the pledge

DeAnn will give a thought

Meeting adjourned

